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MEMORANDUM 

November 30, 2022 

To: Safety & Licensing Committee and Common Council 

From: Jeremy Hansen, Fire Chief 

Cc: Ryan Weyers, Deputy Fire Chief and Doug Vrechek, Battalion Chief of Resource Development 

Re: Request to Approve Utility Terrain Vehicle (UTV) Quote 

 

 
In September, the Appleton Fire Department received $52,890 from the State of Wisconsin Heath Services EMS Flex Grant.  The 
purpose of the grant is to stabilize EMS providers and to ensure they can continue to respond to emergencies across Wisconsin 
following the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
The Appleton Fire Department identified the need for a Utility Terrain Vehicle (UTV) to respond to medical emergencies at 
events such as Octoberfest, Mile of Music, Farmer’s Markets, along with other locations where access is limited.  (i.e. walking 
trails, retention ponds, parks, etc.) 
 
The department sought quotes from three vendors and received the following responses: 
 

Vendor Description Price 

Ken’s Sports Inc. 2023 Honda Pioneer 1000-6 Deluxe Crew $27,153 

Team Motorsports 2023 Honda Pioneer 1000-6 Deluxe Crew $29,772 

Miller Implement & Pro Motorsports Non-Responsive Due to Delivery Timeframes NA 

 
Based on these responses, the Appleton Fire Department respectfully requests the approval of $27,153 from Ken’s Sports Inc. 
for the purchase of a 2023 Honda Pioneer 1000-6 Deluxe Crew UTV. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at (920) 832-5810. Thank you for your 
consideration. 
 

View our current job openings at governmentjobs.com/careers/appletonwi 
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